October 10, 202

The IOOF Cemetery Board met at 8:00 am at the Mutchler Center.

Members present: Bohi, Henkenius, Miller, Mark Warren

Absent: Jamie Warren, Gary McConnell

Justin Hull from French-Reneker sent email with a proposed layout for plotting of Hillcrest Addition. The grave space would be 4 ft x 11 ft and the number of spaces would be 450 spaces on the north of the pond. If the council approves work could be started this fall or winter. The board also discussed additional plotting on the west side of Hillcrest Addition. Due to road construction and land purchase, no further action taken.

Since a new addition will be opened the cost of grave space was addressed. Three cemeteries in Ottumwa and Centerville were compared. After discussion, Miller made a motion to set the new cost of a space at \$700.00 per space. After discussion the board approved the motion for the council to review and approve.

No further business the meeting adjourned at 8:45 am

Cemetery Board Chairman